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Graceful Acres Youth Horsemanship 
Thanks the Wisconsin State Horse Council 

Equine Foundation 
Graceful Acres held a Youth Horsemanship Clinic in May 2022, with 
sponsorship funds in the amount of $200 coming from the 
Wisconsin State Horse Council Equine Foundation (WSHCEF). 
 
Dawn Brandow of Graceful Acres said, “Thank you so much for the 
money to help educate these kids!  They are so willing to learn.  We 
worked on Horsemanship Equitation and Showmanship.” 

July / August 2022
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WHC Mission Statement 
 To represent and foster a unified equine industry in Wisconsin. 

 To promote the horse through leadership, education, service and 
communication. 

 To take a proactive role in the future growth and development of the 
equine industry. 

Membership in the Wisconsin Horse Council is open to individuals, 
associations, businesses, societies, or other entities whose interests are in 

line with the WHC’s purpose and Mission Statement.  Our membership year 
follows the calendar year.  Members will receive a free e-newsletter and the 

option to purchase a printed newsletter where FREE classified ads can be 
placed and business card, 1/4, 1/2 and full page ads can be 

purchased as well.  The newsletter reaches 500+ horse enthusiasts. 
The WHC currently sends out six issues per year. 

The WHC employs a professional lobbyist who works with us on pending 
legislation as needed for the equine industry.  We continue to work on 

adding new benefits for our members.  Please feel free to contact us with 
your comments or suggestions.  Thank you! 

 

Wisconsin Horse Council 
Executive Board 2022-2023 

Executive Officers 
President - Nancy Edwards 
    262-623-9092 
    njrhorse80@gmail.com 
Vice President - Anne Murphy 
    608-513-4488 
     equuspo@gmail.com 
 Secretary - Jill Feller 
     920-948-9502 
     jfeller@nconnect.net  
 Treasurer - Ron Miller 
    608-873-3848 
    ronmiller1@charter.net 
 
 Executive Board of Directors 
Past President - Karen Kroll, 
608-795-2321, mkroll@chorus.net 
Director at Large - Katie Bachhuber 
920-539-0601, kbach@nconnect.net 
Director at Large - Kricket Jewett,  
608-868-2609, kricketj@gmail.com 
District 1 Rep - OPEN 
 
District 2 Rep - OPEN 
 
District 3 Rep - Bonnie Shepherd, 
262-670-1426, bsshepherd@quad.com 
District 4 Rep - Floyd Finney, 
608-868-4543, dpapcke@centurytel.net 
District 5 Rep - Pat Jenkins, 
608-633-0273, pjenkinsqh@centurytel.net 
 
Office Staff Member 
Darla Schack - Newsletter Editor/Website 
Administrator, Administrative Assistant 
darla@wisconsinhorsecouncil.org 
P.O. Box 72 
121 S. Ludington Street, 
Columbus, WI  53925 
Phone:  920-623-0393 
info@wisconsinhorsecouncil.org 
 
Midwest Horse Fair 
Megan Hanuszczak - General Manager 
megan.hanuszczak@midwesthorsefair.com 
131 S. Ludington Street 
Columbus, WI  53925 
Phone:  920-623-5515  Fax:  920-623-5454 

ATTENTION! 
 

Tear out page 25/26 to fold as a 
handy brochure to keep or to share! 
This month’s featured brochure is: 

“What You Should Know About 
West Nile Virus”. 
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What is the mission statement of the WSHC Equine Foundation? 
The Wisconsin State Horse Council Equine Foundation was created to better serve Wisconsin's growing equestrian             
community and to help that community realize its fullest potential. The Foundation is a tax exempt, non-profit 
501(c) (3) organization and as such allows individuals to make tax-deductible contributions to support Wisconsin 
equine projects. 
 
The mission of the Equine Foundation is to support Wisconsin's expanding equestrian community by funding: 
....Educational Initiatives 
....Equine Research 
....Trail Development 
....Youth Scholarship and Participation 
 
What is our relationship with the Wisconsin State Horse Council? 
The Wisconsin State Horse Council is our parent organization and the sole member of the WSHC Equine Foundation. 
WHC Board of Directors are elected to serve on the WSHC Equine Foundation Board of Directors, along with non-WHC 
individuals.  The WHC was incorporated in 1972 as an advocate for the equine owners and industry in the State of 
Wisconsin. It has grown to become the focus of the equine industry in Wisconsin. 
 
The Mission Statement of the Wisconsin Horse Council is: To represent and foster a unified equine industry in 
Wisconsin. To promote the horse through leadership, education, service and communications, and to take a proactive 
role in the future growth and development of the equine industry in the State of Wisconsin. 
 
WSHC Equine Foundation is a federally approved 501 (c)(3) non-profit corporation dedicated to the advancement of  
equine activities and the equine industry in general. 
 
The Foundation's main objectives are to promote education, research and development, charity, and scholarship             
opportunities for equestrians in Wisconsin. 

Welcome to the Wisconsin State Horse Council Equine Foundation 
The bond between an equestrian and their equine is an experience worth cherishing; we are 

dedicated to strengthening this bond and enriching the equestrian experience in Wisconsin through 
education, research, charity, and scholarship. 

Visit our website www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org – Go to the WSHCEF tab 
at the top of the page 

WSHCEF Officers, Board Members & Volunteer Committee Members 
 

                  Officers 
 

President: James Harris 
Vice President: Gail Seasor 
Secretary: Diane Sackett 
Treasurer: Nancy Young 
Board Members: Lori Helmer 
  Katie Bachhuber 
  Jan Pieper 
  Floyd Finney - WHC Exec BOD Rep. 

                            Volunteer Committee Members  

 

  Karen Meekma  Dave Kluge 
 Sharon Hookstead Roxanne Cromheecke-Kluge 
 Margo Miller  Rich Ernsberger 
 Wayne Osterhaus Linda Ernsberger 
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Wisconsin Horse Council Sponsors 15th 

Trail Design Certification School 
 by Alice Williams 

 

The Wisconsin Horse Council, with Recreational 
Trails Program grant funding provided by the DNR, 
sponsored the 15th Trail Design Certification 
School at Hartman Creek State Park.  Thirteen trail 
supporters attended the four-day class and 
learned how to correct existing trail problems and 
create new sustainable trails guided by Mike Riter. 

Mike Riter, the owner of Trail Design Specialists, 
believes in leaving nature’s aesthetics intact while 
simultaneously creating safe, durable, and 
sustainable horse, mountain bike, hiking, and 
multi-use trails. 

Trail Design Specialists’ Trail Master Certification Class covers the latest advances in trail design, 
construction, and maintenance, focusing on long-term sustainability and ease of care.  The course also 
covers complex topics, including handling user conflicts, correct layout of a trail, avoiding erosion and other 
environmental issues, proper construction techniques, rehabilitating existing routes, and other topics.  The 
course included both classroom learning and hands-on practical trail experience. 

Wisconsin DNR staff participants included; Josh DeGrave, Governor Dodge State Park, Morgan Pelnar, 
Peninsula State Park, Tristan Roehrig, High Cliff State Park, Sarah Stepanik, Sturgeon Bay, and 
Sara Rigelman.  

Volunteer participants included; Duane Baer, Wisconsin Dual Sport Riders, Mary Connell, Humane Animal 
Welfare Soc. / Schallock Center for Animals, Jim Grant, Friends of New Glarus Woods, Carrie Franke, 
Thumbs Up Riders, Susan Harvey, Saddle Bags partners with Hartman Creek SP, Shawn Kemmer, South 
Kettle Moraine Horse Trail Assoc., Ben Neff, Friends of New Glarus Woods SP, Karl Wigdal, New Glarus 
Woods SP. 

Whether you are a trekker, equestrian, or biker, the benefits of this training will be seen in the trail 
re-routes and creation for many to enjoy. Volunteers and the DNR working together is the future of 
sustainable trails. 

Pictures from this year’s Trail Design Certification School are shown on the next page. 

Thank you to everyone involved for helping make this another successful school! 

          Continued on next page... 
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...continued from previous page 

Wisconsin Horse Council Sponsors 15th 
Trail Design Certification School 
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 Dear Event Sponsors,  

The inaugural Saddle Up For The Kettles at the Horseriders Campground, New Prospect, WI, on Saturday, 
June 4, 2022, was a success! Riders enjoyed views from a variety of trailheads, entertainment from Bob 
Welsch, food donated by Texas Roadhouse of West Bend, shuttles provided by NKMHTA volunteers and a 
terrific party in the gorgeous Kettle Moraine State Forest. 
 
This year’s event raised $16,664.00! We want to thank all our riders, generous sponsors and fantastic 
volunteers for their support in making the inaugural Saddle Up For The Kettles a success. 
 
Your sponsorship of the inaugural Saddle Up for the Kettles advances our mission to protect, preserve and 
maintain the 41 miles of scenic bridle trails in the Kettle Moraine State Forest - Northern Unit. Donors like 
you make this program possible. Your generous donation aids in providing funds for trail maintenance and 
New Prospect Horseriders Campground improvements. Horseback riders from across the state of 
Wisconsin and the country can enjoy safe and well-maintained bridle trails 
and campsites while exploring our state forest.  
 
On behalf of the NKMHTA and the riders and families we serve, thank you for 
your support. 

 

* The Wisconsin Horse Council District 3 was a Silver Level Sponsor for this event. 
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WISCONSIN RANCH HORSE YOUTH SHOW 

By Sue Hilbrand 
Sunday May 15, 2022. provided beautiful weather for the first 
WRHA Youth Only Ranch Show/Clinic.  While our ranch shows 
have exploded in size, we have always been lacking in youth 
riders.  The idea of hosting a youth only ranch type show came 
to mind.  Something that would introduce kids to ranch classes 
and hopefully grow their interest in exhibiting with our club. 
 
While we advertised it as a horse show, it really became a 

hybrid show/clinic combo.  We wanted these young riders to have the fun you get from competing but 
with some one-on-one attention. 
 
We had trained professionals on-hand to give a demonstration 
of each class and answer any questions.  After the demo the kids 
entered the ring and were judged per the ARHA (American 
Ranch Horse Association) rulebook. 
 
Dan Grunewald was our judge/clinician that day.  I will say that 
when you put Dan and kids together, you have a win-win 
situation.  Anyone that needed individual attention got it.  Most 
of the classes were pattern classes, something many of these 
kids were not familiar or comfortable with.  Dan walked them thru the patterns and let several kids repeat 
maneuvers if they were having some problems. 
 

We had 19 riders attend (with the youngest being 7 
years of age), so a good turnout.  Seemed like 
everyone had a good time and hopefully gained some 
knowledge about ranch shows.  While our goal is to 
grow our youth membership in WRHA, it is equally 
important to keep kids interested in horses. No 
matter if they do trail riding, horse shows, gymkhana, 

or just want a horse to love on.  These kids are the future of the equine industry 
 
The money we raised from this event has gone directly into 
our WRHA youth fund along with a very generous grant 
from the Wisconsin State Horse Council Equine Foundation 
(WSHCEF).  Thank you so much for your support! 
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New 20 - Site Equestrian Campground Now Open 

at Governor Dodge State Park 
 

On Friday, April 29th, an enthusiastic crowd of 
horse and park lovers, State officials and 
dignitaries gathered to witness the official 
ribbon cutting at the long-awaited equestrian 
campground at Governor Dodge State Park. The 
event marked the culmination of 7 years of 
intensive planning and fundraising on the part of 
the Friends of Governor Dodge State Park, and 
fulfilled an element of the park’s 1984 Master 
Plan to build a “20 site 80 occupant horse 
campground” at this location on the park’s 
peaceful and scenic north side.  Led by the 

Friend’s Equestrian committee, over $625,000 was raised since June of 2018 to fund the project. Hundreds 
of individuals, horse groups, foundations and businesses from across Wisconsin and beyond pitched in to 
donate money, award grant funds, provide event sponsorships and in-kind donations, buy raffle tickets and 
trail passes and attend fundraisers to make this vision a reality. 
 
The new campground features spacious 
level easy entry sites designed to 
accommodate today’s large living 
quarters horse trailers and offers desired 
amenities such as electric service at 18 
sites. A fully ADA accessible campsite, 
made possible by a grant from the 
Friends of Wisconsin State Parks, ensures 
that riders or their family members with 
mobility challenges will not be left 
behind.   A centrally located group 
gathering area with fire ring and patio 
was made possible by a generous donation from Kathy Gruentzel, a Dodgeville resident and recently 
retired long-time superintendent of Governor Dodge State Park. A grant from the Alliant Community 
Foundation added funding for benches and picnic tables, with an open air picnic shelter to be built when 
fundraising allows.  After a long day of riding, two sturdy 12x12’Priefert pens at each site ensure a good 
night’s sleep for equine and human campers (thank you HHP Farm and Ranch Supply of Dodgeville for your 
help in making this possible). 
          Continued on next page... 
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...continued from previous page 

New 20- Site Equestrian Campground Now Open at Governor Dodge State Park 

 

The layout of the campground, designed by landscape architecture firm 
Parkitecture and Planning of Middleton, and built by Rule Construction 
of Dodgeville, highlights the natural beauty of Governor Dodge State 
Park with expansive views in all directions. Many mature trees were 
preserved during construction thanks to “field adjustments” by the 
skillful Rule Construction crew in collaboration with Parkitecture and 
Planning engineers.  The future landscape will be further enhanced by 
100 trees and bushes planted by volunteers in April. 
 

The new campground is already attracting much positive attention from the 
equestrian community and sites are being reserved for getaways throughout 
the season. With nearly 30 miles of horse trails traversing the park’s 5,000 
plus acres of forested hills and valleys, and now a campground that matches 
the park’s scenic beauty, Governor Dodge State Park is poised to become a 
top Wisconsin riding and camping destination. The Friends of Governor 
Dodge State Park are truly delighted to offer this “gift to the future,” and 
invite you to visit and explore the many recreational opportunities to be 
found at this beautiful park. To learn more about the Friends of Governor 
Dodge, visit www.FriendsofGovernorDodge.org. 
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NNootteess  ooff  TThhaannkkss……  
Dear Wisconsin Horse Council, 

I am a fourth grader at Winskill Elementary in Lancaster, WI.  We are studying Wisconsin agriculture right 
now and we are using This Business Called Agriculture book.  Thank you for sponsoring that book.  My 
favorite part of the book was the horses.  Sincerely - Sylvia Clifton 

Dear Wisconsin Horse Council, 

I am a fourth grader at Winskill Elementary in Lancaster, WI.  We are studying Wisconsin agriculture right 
now and are using This Business Called Agriculture book.  Thank you for sponsoring that book.  My favorite 
part of the book is when we were learning about milking cows.  Keep helping people learn about 
agriculture.  Sincerely - Alivia Wall 

Dear Wisconsin Horse Council, 

I am a fourth grader at Winskill Elementary in Lancaster, WI.  We are studying Wisconsin agriculture right 
now and we are using This Business Called Agriculture book.  Thank you for sponsoring that book.  My 
favorite part of the book was the poultry.  Sincerely - Brayden B. 

WWiissccoonnssiinn  SSttaattee  HHoorrssee  
CCoouunncciill  EEqquuiinnee  FFoouunnddaattiioonn,,  

FFrroomm  eevveerryyoonnee  aatt  WWiissccoonnssiinn  
RRaanncchh  HHoorrssee  AAssssoocciiaattiioonn,,  
tthhaannkk  yyoouu  ssoo  mmuucchh  ffoorr  tthhee  
vveerryy  ggeenneerroouuss  $$550000  ggrraanntt  
mmoonneeyy  yyoouu  pprroovviiddeedd..  

TThhiiss  iiss  aa  bbiigg  bboooosstt  ttoo  oouurr  
22002222  yyoouutthh  ffuunndd..  
  

SSiinncceerreellyy,,  

SSuuee  HHiillbbrraanndd  aanndd  
AAllll  WWHHRRAA  MMeemmbbeerrss  
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On the Trail to Treasure at Governor Dodge State Park 

 

On Sunday, June 5th the sun once again shone brightly as the Friends of Governor 
Dodge Equestrian committee hosted their annual fundraiser event, a treasure hunt 
entitled “Trails to Treasure” which was open to horseback riders and hikers of all ages.  
The logo for this year’s event was a treasure map highlighting the park as a treasure of 
the Driftless Region, the park’s network of horse trails awaiting exploration, and an ‘X’ 
marking a special trailside treasure –the park’s beautiful new equestrian campground. 
 
In keeping with the event’s treasure hunt theme, Pirate attire was 
encouraged, and members of the equestrian committee along with 

a number of event participants sported pirate costumes.  
Treasure hunters took to the trails seeking hidden wood-
en “treasure tokens” which they deposited in a treasure 
chest at event headquarters for a chance to win merchan-
dise items and gift cards 
donated by local businesses. Gift certificates for a double 
scoop ice cream cone from the Kiwanis Cox Hollow 
Concession, cleverly wrapped in a trail hanky featuring an 

updated park map were a fun prize for ten lucky treasure hunters. 
 
As in the past, again this year it was volunteers who made the event a success. 
Starting in January with a contest to design the event logo, in subsequent months the 
small but energetic equestrian committee led by Sandy Rogers of Whitewater 
solicited event sponsors and prize donations, raffle prizes, publicized the event, sold 
raffle tickets, recorded registrations, and ordered t-shirts, and prepared event 
packets for the 138 paid participants.  On the cool and drizzly afternoon before the 
event, teams of mounted volunteers hid well over one hundred treasure tokens 
along the treasure hunt route. 
 

On event day committee members donned pirate 
outfits and accessories and were on-site by early morning to organize 
parking, welcome participants, coordinate activities, and create the dessert 
bar buffet that complemented lunch from Jose’s food truck. Two highly 
accomplished photographers, Lori Brose and Amy Alexander, were present 
for long hours at the event, using their talents to capture candid shots and 
posed photographs of participants and their four-legged companions. Photos 
were later available for purchase, increasing the event profit total. 
        

      Continued on next page... 

Cole Horswill - 10, 
finds “treasure” 
along the trail 

            Treasure found! 

Pirate Hiker Laura Spears, 
one of 4 costume contest 
winners 

Gary Press and 
granddaughter, Aubrey, 
take to the trails in search 
of treasure.  

The Friends of Governor Dodge -
Equestrian committee keeps the 
FUN in fundraising 
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...continued from previous page 

 
On the Trail to Treasure at Governor Dodge State Park 

 

A raffle drawing held during the event created special interest as over $2,000 worth of 
prizes were awarded. Prizes included Vortex Viper binoculars (won by Amy Elder), $500 
cash from Irongate Equine Clinic and the equestrian committee (won by Kathy Ellefson), a 
kayak from Farm and Fleet of Dodgeville (won by Steven Blakeslee), a quilt made by 
Saundra Larsen (won by Holly Dardine), two five-night stays at Timber Ridge Campground 
in Tennessee (won by Brenda Uhe) and a $100 gift certificate from The Shoebox in Black 
Earth (won by Holly Dardine). 
 

Event and raffle proceeds of almost $9,000 will help 
“Raise the Roof” on a picnic shelter at the park’s new 
equestrian campground.  In addition to bringing the 
picnic shelter closer to reality, the treasure hunt 
participants had a great time exploring the park’s 
wonderful trails and connecting with friends. The 
equestrian committee believes that they once again succeeded in their goal to 
“keep the FUN in fundraising,” while highlighting the natural “treasures” to be 
found every day at this beautiful park. 
 
To contribute toward the picnic shelter or other equestrian projects, visit 

www.GovDodgeEquestrians.com. Gifts of $1,000 or more will be recognized with a personalized brick inset in the 
gathering area patio at the new campground, where over 110 generous donors already have a brick bearing their 
own special messages. Commemorative bricks make a unique and lasting tribute to a loved family member, friend, or 
animal companion however gifts of all sizes are welcome and much appreciated, and will be recognized on the 
Friends website donor wall. 

Jean Warrior, President of 
the Friends of Governor 
Dodge State Park, announc-
es raffle winners as com-
mittee members Penny 
Fanning and Jean Breslow 
help out.  

Treasure Hunters at Governor Dodge 
State Park take a break. 

Deb Woodworth and Chloe Dvorak, 
successful treasure hunters. 

Riders Tracy Hook and Katee Christianson 
head out in search for treasure. 

Yummy lunch thanks to Jose’s Food Truck. 
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Upcoming Events 2017  

 
 
 

July 2022 
 
July 4  Independence Day - Happy 4th of July! 
July 9  Lazycreek Farm 2022 Fun Pleasure Show, W5358 Old Sixty Road, Juneau, WI  53039, 
  10 am, Contact 920-396-8058 
July 16-17 Badger AVS Show, Arabian Horse Assoc. recognized qualifying show including Halter, 
  Performance, Sport Horse classes and more, Ozaukee Co. Horse Facility, Cedarburg, WI, 
  Contact Show Committee Chair 715-752-3368 
July 16-17 SMILES 38th Open Benefit Horse Show, Saturday English Show and Sunday Western Show, 
  Walworth Co. Fairgrounds, Elkhorn, WI, 8 am, Contact 262-882-3470 or 
  events@smilestherapeuticriding.org, visit www.smilestherapeuticriding.org 
July 17  Badger Horse Show Association Pleasure Show, W5641 Cty. Rd. J, Westfield, WI 53964, see 
  their Facebook page for more info 
July 21-24 7th Annual Draft Horse Youth/Novice Congress, Alliant Energy Center, Madison, WI, fun and 
  informative look into the draft horse world managed by Midwest Draft Horse Enthusiasts, for 
  info e-mail drafthorsecongress@gmail.com and find us on Facebook, entry forms due by 
  June 1, 2022 
July 27  WHC BOD Monthly Meeting, 121 S. Ludington St., Columbus, WI  53925, 7 pm 
July 30  West 20 Open Pleasure Horse Show, Series 3 of 5, West 20 Ranch & Saddle Co., W4812 
  Hwy 20, East Troy, WI  53120, Contact 262-642-4272 
July 31  Wautoma Speed Show, W5641 Cty. Rd. J, Westfield, WI 53964, see their Facebook page for 
  more info 
 

August 2022 
 
August 6 Lazycreek Farm 2022 Fun Pleasure Show, W5358 Old Sixty Road, Juneau, WI  53039, 
  10 am, Contact 920-396-8058 
August 6-7 Northwoods Trail Challenge, N1760 US Hwy 45 S., Antigo, WI, Check in at 9 am, Challenge 
  starts at 11 am, www.blackhawkhill.org, Contact 715-610-1065 or 
  mckenzie@blackhawkhill.org 
August 7 Rusty B Speed Show, W5641 Cty. Rd. J, Westfield, WI 53964, see their Facebook page for 
  more info 
August 7 Dodge County Horsemen’s Association Pleasure Show, Boots & Saddle Club Arena, W8827 
  Hemlock Road, Beaver Dam, WI 53916, 8:30 am, See DCHA Facebook page for updates 
August 11 Three Gaits Dressage Schooling Show, English & Western, 3741 Hwy 138 W, Stoughton, 
  WI, 53589, visit Three Gaits website three-gaits.org to download the entry form, Contact 
  Sandra Faust at 608-877-9086 or sandra@three-gaits.org with questions 
August 14 Fox River Saddle Club Show, Series 3 of 3, West 20 Ranch & Saddle Co., W4812 
  Hwy 20, East Troy, WI  53120, Contact 262-642-4272 
August 19-21 West 20 Open Ranch Horse Show, West 20 Ranch & Saddle Co., W4812 Hwy 20, East Troy, 
  WI  53120, Contact 262-642-4272 
August 19-22 PtHA Jubilee Show, Winona, MN, Kathy Findley (262) 930-5584; Tina Langness 
  (717) 760-2496, Hosted by WPtHA, MNPtHA & Min-I-Kota PtHA; Show High Point Awards; 
  wisconsinpinto.com 
August 20 Wausau Boot & Saddle Club “Come As You Are” Open Horse Show, 5302 W. Wausau Ave, 
  Wausau, WI  54401, 9 am, Contact Michelle Lampe 715-443-3266 
August 24 WHC BOD Monthly Meeting, 121 S. Ludington St., Columbus, WI  53925, 7 pm 
August 28 Shepard Fest, Shepard’s Barn, Columbus, WI  53925, 1-5 pm 
August 28 Badger Horse Show Association Pleasure Show, W5641 Cty. Rd. J, Westfield, WI 53964, see 
  their Facebook page for more info 
 

• FOR MORE EQUINE RELATED UPCOMING EVENTS, click on this link to be redirected to 
WalkTrotGo.com. 

  WHC Calendar of Upcoming Events 



  Wisconsin Horse Council			             July / August		   			             Page 19	

Wisconsin  
Horse Council 

  FREE….Upcoming Events section on Website. 
We have created a section on our website for your upcoming

events...FREE…..  You can send (email ) us any EQUINE
related event (shows, tack sale, clinic, meetings, events etc.- 2 
line maximum) and we will put it on our website free of 
charge.  All you need to do is send us a copy of your event 
with a contact phone number and we will list it for all to see. 
 Questions-call 920-623-0393/email info@wisconsinhorsecouncil.org 

I would like this event posted on the Wisconsin Horse Council website. 

Date:_____________________________________________________________ 

Event:_____________________________________________________________ 

Location:___________________________________________________________ 

Phone:______________________________________________________________ 

Please limit information to 2 lines and include a contact phone number. 

www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org  Phone:  920-623-0393

121 S. Ludington St.  Columbus, WI 53925 

ATTENTION ! 
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District 3 includes the counties of: Brown, Calumet, Dodge, 
Door, Fond du Lac, Green Lake, Kewaunee, Manitowoc, 
Outagamie, Ozaukee, Sheboygan, Washington, Waupaca, 
Waushara, and Winnebago 

District 4 includes the counties of: Dane, Grant, Green, 
Iowa, Jefferson, Kenosha, Lafayette, Milwaukee, Racine, 
Rock, Walworth, and Waukesha 

District 5 includes the counties of: Adams,  Buffalo, 
Clark, Columbia, Crawford, Jackson, Juneau, La Crosse,              
Marquette, Monroe, Portage, Richland, Sauk, Trempea-
leau,    	    Vernon, and Wood 

District 1 includes the counties of:  Ashland, Barron,      
Bayfield, Burnett, Chippewa, Douglas, Dunn,  Eau Claire, 
Iron, Pepin, Pierce, Polk, Price, Rusk,  Sawyer, St. Croix, 
Taylor and Washburn 
District 2 includes the counties of: Florence, Forest,         
Langlade, Lincoln, Marathon, Marinette, Menominee, 
Oconto, Oneida, Shawano, and Vilas 

D
istricts

 

www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org

Join us on Facebook and become a friend.  You will receive the most 
up -to -date information and connect with  fellow horse people.   
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WHC District 1:
Contact - LA Cook
651-347-5017
lacook0929@gmail.com

WHC District 2:
Contact - Shaughn Novy 
715-610-1065
slnovy20@gmail.com
 

WHC District 3:
Contact - Lee Sackett 
920-210-3848
lee@sackettranch.com

WHC District 4:
Contact - Karen Kroll 
608-795-2321
mkroll@chorus.net

WHC District 5:
Contact - Pat Jenkins 
608-633-0273
pjenkinsqh@centurytel.net

CounciLetter Deadline 
The deadline for articles, upcoming events and 

advertisements for the WHC CounciLetter is: 

September/ October Issue: 
August 15th at noon 

Articles must be equine related, may not be for commercial 
benefit and must be sent to us in a timely fashion.  The 

Editor reserves the right to revise or refuse articles.  
Ads and articles are best sent in electronic format 

(prefer MS Word or Adobe Acrobat) to: 

info@wisconsinhorsecouncil.org 

Office hours:  Mondays / Wednesdays / Fridays  -  8am-4pm 
Office Closed on Tuesdays & Thursdays 



Join us on Facebook and become a friend.  You will receive the most 
up -to -date information and connect with  fellow horse people.   

 
 

         Important Dates to Remember 
 
  

    July 4  Independence Day 
  July 21-24 Draft Horse Youth/Novice Congress 
  July 27 WHC BOD Monthly Meeting 
 
  August 24 WHC BOD Monthly Meeting 
  August 28 Shepard Fest 

* Please check out our Calendar of Upcoming Events, which is included 
in each issue of the CounciLetter, as well as posted on the WHC website, 

for shows, fundraisers, clinics, tack sales and more!  THANK YOU! 


